E-BOARD MEETING




12 May 2008

Present were: Dick Byrnes, President; Gerry Bummer, Vice-President; Roland Rieck;  Neil Kline; Franz Vanderbel; Russ St. Jean, and George Brand

As the first order of business, Dick announced that Secretary Michele Eisner would be absent.  Dick suggested that his wife could act as secretary or someone on the Board could take the position.  Gerry B motioned (Neil seconded) that Cherie Byrnes be temporary secretary.  Approved.

Dick reminded the Board that at the last E-Board meeting last Monday, it was announced that they were directed by the Sheriff’s office to cut 25% of their driving mileage.  A new directive brings that mileage cut to close to 70%.  Gerry had been notified by the county that the limit was 50 miles per day.  Dick and Gerry had discussed the various options for SMW Crime Watch.

Their recommendations included: eliminating Saturdays from the schedule, eliminating one shift, driving every other day, and posing a limit of 25 miles per shift.  It was also discussed that to save miles, some streets might have to be skipped (short cull-de-sacs); gas stations closest to the driving point should be used; and house checks should only be done once a week.

When Gerry had questioned Sgt. Evan about continuing to accept house checks with the new limited driving regulations Sgt. Evans reply was “Do what you can do.”

It was pointed out that in 2007 SMW Crime Watch drove 40,000 miles over a period of 6 days in the 52 weeks with time out for holidays totaling approximately 306 days.  This amounted to an average of 26 miles per shift.  

Discussion followed regarding the above suggestions.

Neil motioned the Crime Watch follow the “plan to drive alternate days and eliminate one shift per day” at the discretion of that day’s LT.  Seconded by Dick.  Approved.

Russ motioned that “we suspend the twice a month driving requirement to go back automatically if/when the county mandate changed again.”  Neil seconded.  Approved.

Other business: The radio battery is gone, won’t hold a charge.

After problem with a soft tire last week, a reminder that the 1st drivers have a responsibility to check the trunk.

Dick mentioned that he had been sending follow-up letters which included a suggestion to donate  to anyone who had requested a house check.  Two $25.00 donations resulted from these letters.

Alternate Day Schedules were passed out to use in aid of the new daily schedule set-ups.

Adjourned

SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH MEETING



12 May 2008
The meeting of the Sugarmill Wood Crime Watch was called to order at 3:00 pm. 

All Executive Board members were present.

President Dick Byrnes introduced Captain Joe Eckstein, Director of Emergency Operations, as the guest speaker for the May meeting.

Cpt. Eckstein’s said his most important announcement was to “get the word out” regarding  Code Red .  We already had a Code Red reverse 9ll in place.  We now have a Code Red Weather to alert Citrus County residents of emergency weather conditions, excluding hurricanes.  This system will warn residents of tornados, flash floods and other immediate weather emergencies.   Code Red phones will ring before the weather radio goes off.

This is an “Opt In” alert so one must go to the Sheriff’s website on the internet or call the Sheriff’s office at 746-6555 to register for Code Red Weather. Cpt. Eckstein is very pleased to note that of the 130-145,000 people in the county, over 60,000 phones are registered.  

Cpt. Eckstein said that he had just returned from the National Hurricane Conference.  They expect 15 named storms, with 4 in the “major” category.  While we can’t pin point who will be hit, he reminded everyone that June 1st through November is hurricane season.   

Cpt. Eckstein said that the Residency pass is still current.  Any one who does not have a Residency pass is encouraged to get one.

The Sheriff’s department has received a $43,000 grant which will pay for the Code Red for the next three (3) years. 

Other grants have been received which bring the new EOC building under budget and on time.   A $725,000 grant for a new 9ll was also received.   The current 911 is 12 years old.  The switch to the new 9ll system will take place on October 15.    

With a final reminder to sign up for Code Red Cpt. Eckstein thanked the members for the invitation to speak.

Treasurers Report:

As of 4/01/08 there was $1619.51 in the checking accournt

Disbursements were $204.65

Ending Balance on 4/30/08 was $1414.86

Motion by Mike Cerny to accept Treasurer’s Report.  Seconded by Bob Lee.  Approved


.

Captain’s Report:

 367 man hours

3680 miles driven

    46 security checks

  473 construction sites

         794.28 gallons fuel

     65 water violations

Old Business:

Last month the SMW Crime Watch celebrated their 10th Anniversary.  Dick announced that the cake had been made by Dee at SweetBay.  She was “a jewel to work with and not only waived the cost of the logo for the cake” but SweetBay took $10.00 off the cost of the cake.  Dick recommended any future business by the organization or individual members be given to Dee.

New Business:

Dick announced we are on a new austerity program.  Initially we were told to reduce our mileage driven by 25% now it is more than 62% with a 50 mile average limit per day.  Dick told the membership that in 2007 we drove 40,000 miles over 306 days.  

The accommodate the new mandates from the Sheriff’s Office the following changes will be made:

1.  One shift will be dropped for each driving day.  Each Lt will decide which shift will be 

     eliminated.

2.  There will be a change to driving on alternate days only. 

3.  Each driver must not drive more than 25 miles per shift including turnover. To keep the       mileage driven down, drivers may have to miss some streets (i.e. short cull-de-sacs) and       individual house checks should only be done weekly.

The above changes should meet the requirements of the Sheriff.

Since, under the new mandates, drivers would probably only be driving once a month, the Board temporarily waived the requirement to drive twice a month.  

The alternate shift will be set up as Monday-Wednesday-Friday and Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday.   For the remainder of May, we are using the existing schedule eliminating alternate days.  The new shift schedule will be implemented in June, pushing for 25 miles per shift or 100 miles per day, every other day.   

The new mandate brought questions and comments from the members.  

Should we try to keep our miles down?   Yes!  

Will we be keeping the car for the extra days on the alternate schedule?  Yes.  This will only be different from now on the days we go from Friday to the next shift on Tuesday.   It will take a little planning for the Lieutenants and drivers.  If this presents a problem for anyone, Dick volunteered to let drivers park the car in his driveway.  

Lieutenants may have to keep individual driver’s home locations in mind when making up schedules to avoid adding many additional miles.

There has been some maintenance changes for the car.  Oil changes will be after 5,000 miles, not 3,000 as previously.  Maintenance miles will not be held against us.  We are only limited in mileage on our day to day routine patrols.

There is a problem with the hand held radio.  If the hand held radio is dead, do not get out of the car for house checks.  A member questioned whether the Sheriff will be notifying people of the limited checks.  Since the general public is never assured of daily check there would be no need to make any comments to that effect.  

Dick has begun the practice of follow-up letters to those individuals who have requested house checks with a pitch for donations.  This has resulted in two donations thus far, so the letters will continue. 

According to the Sheriff’s office we are no longer responsible for issuing water restriction warnings.  Code Enforcement Officers are now handling this.  However, we are still logging home construction and infrastructure.                     

Reminder: There is a SOP in the car.   All the 1st drivers of day should be following that including checking to be sure there is a spare tire.

At the suggestion of Franz, the left over cake from our last meeting was donated to the Sugarmill Manor.  They were very appreciative.

Today is the last meeting for the summer.  Our next meeting will be 8 September 2008 at the SMW

Country Club.    

Bob Lee motioned to adjourn.  Franz seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 3:50.

Respectfully submitted,

Cherie R. Byrnes

Acting Secretary

